If there’s one huge story in rock that’s just waiting to be broken it’s this one. For over a year the former members or Rage against the Machine have been working on material with former Soundgarden frontman Chris Cornell. This summer the rough demos of their album leaked on the internet making band guitarist Tom Morrello very upset. The band was originally slated to perform at Ozzfest this summer, under the moniker of Civilian, but the band seemingly split up just days after announcing their spot on the tour.

The press died down and everyone was left with the impression that, although the band split up the material they did record would eventually be released. A few months ago there were rumors circulating about the band getting back together with a new management firm. These rumors were later confirmed and their new management team, the Firm (Limp Bizkit, Korn, etc.) was announced.
Then a couple of weeks ago underground rock news site theprp.com broke the story that the group was in fact back together for good, this time under the moniker of Audioslave. Their first, self-titled album is now slated to come out on November 13th no Epic. The first single from that album, “Cochise” will go for radio adds on October 1st. 

Morrello had this to say about their first single. "Cochise was the last great American Indian chief to die free and absolutely unconquered. When several members of his family were captured, tortured, and hung by the U.S. Cavalry, Cochise declared war on the entire Southwest and went on an unholy rampage, a warpath to end all warpaths. He and his warriors drove out thousands of settlers. Cochise the Avenger, fearless and resolute, attacked everything in his path with an unbridled fury. This song kinda sounds like that." The song is available for your listening pleasure at http://launch.yahoo.com.
A video for the after mentioned single will be directed by Mark Romanek, who also did directional work for nine inch nails, and a tour is also said to be in toe. In related news former Rage Against the Machine frontman Zach de la Rocha is still working on is solo album and the Deftones also have a new album entitled “Lovers” that is also slated for release on November 19th.
